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September 12, 2005

To our members and vendors, 

It is with great sadness and remorse that I must cancel the LA APCO/NENA Symposium which was scheduled in Metairie, LA for October 17th & 18th, 2005.

Our efforts must be re-directed to helping our brothers and sisters whom were affected by Hurricane Katrina. The affects of this disaster are felt across the country, as communities assist in housing those victims that were displaced. I offer my prayers and thoughts to our members and their families whom were affected by this tragedy.

After living through some of the affects of this disaster, I feel that our organization needs to place or direct more emphasizes on being better prepared to assist our members, PSAPs and Public Safety entities in the event of another disaster.

I am very much aware that currently we all are busy concentrating on recovery efforts and you have very little time for much else.  However, while working through this disaster, please take notes on ways that we can utilize our organization to better assist your agency and our members; and how we can better communicate the needs of one center/agency to others during a time of need.

My intention is to begin hosting a series of meetings during the first part of October across the state to obtain information and create a LA APCO Disaster Response Plan to assist all of our members.

Sincerely,

Craig Petit, ENP                            Don Smith      

LA APCO President                        LA NENA President

